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23rd Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Nepal
4 November 2015
Mr. President, 

Finland welcomes the Nepalese delegation and would like to thank Nepal for presenting its national report. Finland congratulates Nepal for its new constitution, which is an important achievement that supports and advances democratic governance in Nepal. 
Finland makes the following recommendations:
1) Finland recommends that Nepal ensures equal educational opportunities for all children, including girls and dalit-children, in line with the observations made by the Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women and the Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights. 
2) Finland recommends Nepal to ensure the freed bonded laborers' access to fertile land and their equal enjoyment of human rights, including the right to work and right to property, in line with the observations made by the Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.   
In addition to the recommendations made, Finland welcomes the Nepalese constitution's provisions providing for compulsory and free primary education, women's equal inheritance rights, including the right to property, as well as the rehabilitation of bonded laborers (kamayia). This rehabilitation includes arrangements of housing and providing employment and arable land for their livelihoods. 
We are delighted to note that the enrollment and literacy rates have steadily increased, but remain concerned about the disparity in the quality of education among schools and groups of children.

Finland stresses the importance of implementing these provisions, in practice, in accordance with Nepal's international human rights obligations.  
Thank you.
